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12th January 2024  

Dear parents/carers and families, 

Happy New Year – welcome back to school, Spring Term 2024. It has been a wonderful week, especially 
being able to share the official Ofsted report and outcome with you all. Thank you for all of your lovely 
emails, messages and chats of congratulations. It really was a wonderful team effort, and we are very proud 
of what Team Kehelland has achieved! 

This term is going to be another fun packed one! To let people know that have recently joined our 
community and refresh everyone else can I just let you all know about the following: 

 Newsletters go out on a Friday, via email and they are put on the website each week too, so that you 
can go back and see them if you miss it. Lots of important information is in the newsletter and we 
would really appreciate it if you could red it each week. We will start to put a link to the newsletters 
on the website on Facebook each week as well. 

 After school clubs (arts, sports, construction, SATS etc) are booked each half term, Miss Young gets 
bookings and club lists and sends these out to parents via email before the end of the preceding 
term so on return you all know which clubs your child is in. They are first come first served and 
booked via email. We keep an eye on the list so that all children get a chance to do the club over the 
year if clubs are very popular. 

 After school and breakfast club wraparound childcare MUST be booked at least a week in advance. 
This is really important, because we have to adhere to particular ratios for safeguarding purposes. 
These ratios depend on the age of the children attending. Sometimes we need 2 or 3 members of 
staff, and without prior warning we cannot do this. In absolute emergencies we will always do our 
best to look after children, but please help us by ensuring as much notice as possible. 

 It is really important that we have the correct email address for parents – please check your junk and 
other inboxes just in case our emails go in there. 

 Please don’t allow your children to bring in toys or fidgets. This is because they cause lots of 
arguments and upset. Also, some toys like “squishies” often burst and the contents are not always 
hypoallergenic etc, potentially causing issues. 

 Office emails are checked week days between 8am and 3.45pm during term time. Class teachers 
have email addresses and Seesaw messages to contact them on, but they check these between 7am 
and 6pm during term time. Please be aware that if you email the office after 3.45pm you will not get 
a response by the next morning, but we will do our best to get back to you ASAP. If you have an 
emergency please ring the school as this is the best way to get hold of us quickly. 
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That seems like an awful lot of information to give you all! Apologies for the wordy and dry nature of this 
week’s message! We will of course be continuing with our showcase days, trips and experiences for children 
alongside their learning. You should all have had the learning and curriculum overviews so that you are 
aware of what the learning is this term. This term more information will follow regarding residential trips 
this year – how exciting! Have a lovely weekend and wrap up warm! 

With warmest wishes 

Mrs Ellie Watkins 

Head teacher 

Kehelland Shining Light 

Eleanor U for having the confidence to offer insightful & meaningful comments during our picture assembly 

Lighthouse Keeper Award 

Longships – Lenny for showing resilience in settling 

into school 

Trevose – Freya for settling back into school and 

being ready to learn 

Tater Du – Toby R for being the teacher in Maths 

Reader of the Week Award 

Longships – Endolyn for showing enthusiasm to read 

at home 

Trevose – Jago for developing an expressive reading 

voice when reading Kenning 

Tater Du – Elliot for excellent reading aloud 

Class Weekly Attendance  

Longships – 91.5% Trevose – 96.4% Tater Du – 94.4% 

 

         School Meals – week beginning 15th January    

Week 3 
Cost £2.65 per meal 
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Leaflets  

To help get our name out there, we have made some beautiful leaflets. If anyone knows of any local 

businesses who would be able to take some leaflets or if you would like to hand some out in your local 

community, please contact the office. Thank you in advance!  

Cancelled Club 

Due to staff training, Feel Good Friday Club is cancelled on the 26th January. Apologies for any inconvenience 

caused.  

Leave Requests 
 
If you need to make a request for leave, please collect a form from the office. Please return the form to the 
office 15 working days before the absence commences. Thank you 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Diary Dates - Term dates can be found on our website 

7th February 2024   Showcase Afternoon – From 2pm  

12th – 16th February 2024  February Half Term 

26th March 2024   Showcase Afternoon – From 2pm 

27th March 2024   Rocksteady Concert for Rocksteady Children  

28th March 2024   Break up for Easter Holidays at 1:15pm  

30th March 2024   Easter Trail  

15th April 2024    Return to School  

27th – 31st May 2024   May Half Term 

3rd & 4th June 2024   Inset Days  
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